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MARYLAND BOARD OF ARCHITECTS
MINUTES

February 28, 2018
PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street

3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, MD 21202 
PRESENT:
Paul Edmeades, Chair
Gary Ey

Cynthia Shonaiya  

Kevin Sneed

Douglas Polt
OTHERS PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director

James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director
Iris Beasley, Board Administrator
Shonte Moore, Administrative Specialist

Milena Trust, Board Counsel

John Corkill
CALL TO ORDER
Paul Edmeades called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Motion (I) was made by Kevin Sneed, seconded by Cynthia Shonaiya and unanimously carried to accept the January 24, 2018  meeting minutes with changes. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee provided the status of the following complaints:
16-AR-13
Administrative Action Authorized
18-AR-07   On Hold


16-AR-16
On Hold 
18-AR-08   On Hold

17-AR-06
Investigating
18-AR-09   AAA 
17-AR-14
Closed
18-AR-10   Investigating
17-AR-17
Investigating
18-AR-12
AAA
18-AR-01
AAA
18-AR-13   AAA
18-AR-03 
On Hold

18-AR-04
Closed
18-AR-05
On Hold
18-AR-06
On Hold
Motion (II) was made by Douglas Polt, seconded by Kevin Sneed and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.
APPLICATIONS FOR ARCHITECT REGISTRATION EXAMINATION
The Board unanimously approved 16 ARE candidates with 1 denial.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Motion (III) was made by Gary Ey, seconded by Cynthia Shonaiya and unanimously carried by the Board to go into Executive session at 10:15 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21220. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title §10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:54 a.m.
OLD BUSINESS
Steve Long noted that interviews were held for a new investigator for the Professional Licensing Boards. A selection was made and sent to Human Resources. 
Steve Long advised the Board that the December 19 Board meeting has been moved to December 12, 2018. 
Milena Trust stated that the Tri-National Agreement and the MRA have not been signed. She will contact Commissioner Vicki Wilkins to expedite her signature.

Milena Trust also stated the NAAB program Bill passed both Senate and House committees. She noted that the digital signature regulation has been approved by Secretary Schulz and will be published in the Maryland Register. The Board agreed to open a public comment period.  

Cynthia Shonaiya will not be attending the NCARB Regional meeting in Wichita, Kansa.
Paul Edmeades noted that the NCARB Annual Meeting will be held in Detroit from June 27 to July 1 and the Education Symposium will be October 11 and 12 in Philadelphia.

The Board agreed to move the June 27 meeting to July 25. Iris Beasley will distribute a revised meeting schedule.

NEW BUSINESS
The Board discussed resolutions for consideration at NCARB’s Annual Meeting. The Board agreed to review and discuss the remaining resolutions at the April meeting.  
CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence to discuss.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

There was no Director’s Report.
BOARD COUNSEL’S REPORT
There was no Board Counsel’s Report
OTHER business
John Corkill shared a Washington Post article with the Board.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Gary Ey, seconded by Douglas Polt and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m.
___Original Signed_






Paul Edmeades, Chair  
Date:  ___________
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